
 

 
 

 

On Wednesday, June 12, 2019 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of Washington, La 
Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all members present.  
Town Chairman, Dan Korn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was properly posted.  The May 
minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as printed.  The 
motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the special meeting minutes from 
May 22, 2019.  The motion carried.  The treasurer report was presented.  A motion was made and 
seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded 
to pay the bills.  The motion carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan gave an update on the Coon Creek Fire Commission.  The board is 
working on getting estimates to outfit the truck. 

We discussed the options for trading in our tractor.  A motion was made and seconded to 
trade in our tractor and purchase a 75C cab tractor for $23,497.50.  The motion carried. 

Roads Report:  Scott Construction will remeasure on Antony and Muenzenberger Roads the 
portions that need to be seal coated.  They have not started sealcoating.  The Kammel Coulee 
turnaround is on the schedule for summer projects for St. Joseph Construction.  We will have the 
new mower put on the tractor and begin summer mowing. 

The assessor will start the revaluation of the township on July 15.  The School District of 
West Salem needs the approval from the Town of Washington for a Crossing Guard Ordinance.  
They will be sending out a sample ordinance.  We will review next month. 

Tom and Sue Meyers presented to the board their variance requests that they have made to 
La Crosse County Zoning to build a garage.   A motion was made and seconded to support the 
variance requests for Tom and Sue Meyers.  The motion carried. 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the picnic and gathering permit for The 
Bohemian Valley Sportsman club on June 16, 2019.  The motion carried.   

We discussed heating options for the town hall and will get estimates for putting in an LP 
heating unit.  Estimates will be reviewed next month. 

We reviewed the miscellaneous correspondence.  We received the Hazardous Waste Report 
from the county.  Our next meeting will be Wednesday, July 10, 2019 at 6 pm.  A motion was made 
and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 

 
 

 
 


